X. MOTION - seconded: That a Committee of Five be appointed to investigate again the ideal-sized court for high school games - (the modern tendency being to use 84 x 50 courts.)

Carried.

This Committee, later appointed, consisted of: H. V. Porter, Chairman; F. A. Schmidt; E. J. Hickox; A. Paul Menton and Samuel Rogers.

- XI. Record in the minutes That the Officials have indicated their choice for interpretation meetings rather than demonstration games.
- XII. Floyd Rowe made a very exhaustive, interesting and worthwhile report on Foul Analysis which he and his Committee associates had been studying for the past two years. This splendid report was accepted and the Committee continued.
- XIII. Record in the minutes That there should be a better understanding and closer cooperation between coaches and officials. Coaches should support the officials and do their utmost to discourage unsportsmanlike conduct among spectators.
- XIV. The consensus of opinion was that before adopting any signal system, further study should be made.
- XV. MOTION seconded: That we indicate our appreciation to Mr. Salmon for the splendid manner in which he conducted the session when the revision of the rules was being considered.

 Carried.
- XVI. MOTION seconded: That the size and weight of the ball be not changed this year, but that the matter will be discussed at the next annual meeting.

 Carried.

Chairman St. John suggested that the Rules Coordination Committee communicate this information to all manufacturers of basketballs.

XVII. MOTION - seconded: To vote a gratuity of \$5.00 to the employees of the McAlpin Hotel because of their fine cooperation to the Committee.

Carried.

XVIII. Chairman St. John suggested that the annual meeting of the National Basketball Committee of the United States and Canada be held on such a date as to enable the Coaches Association and other organizations to present their recommendations.

Meeting adjourned at 6:15 p.m.